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RESTRAINTS AND SECLUSION 
 

 

It is the policy of the board of education that physical restraint and seclusion will not be utilized as an acceptable 

punishment for students.  Students will be physically restrained only in the event that the child is an immediate threat 

to self or others.  In such circumstance, the physical restraint will not include any action that could potentially restrict 

breathing or subject the child to physical injury.   

 

Children that are on an Individualized Education Program (IEP) may be disciplined in accordance with a Behavioral 

Intervention Plan (BIP) that is included within the IEP.  Each incident involving restraint or seclusion of a child on an 

IEP shall be reported immediately to a school site administrator and documented using the statewide online IEP 

reporting system.  A copy of the documentation shall be placed in the student’s file and provided to the student’s 

parent or guardian.  For each incident of seclusion or restraint, the student’s parent or guardian shall be notified as 

soon as possible, and must be notified no later than the school day following the incident or within twenty-four (24) 

hours of the incident, whichever is first.  An IEP meeting may be needed to review or implement a BIP for the student.   

 

REFERENCE:  Oklahoma Accreditation Standard 210:15-13-9 


